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1. Activities undertaken during the past year
· The Swiss Confederation subsidizes organisations engaged in diversity conservation projects since 1999. Ever since, a total of 40 applications for 17 breeds have been presented to the Federal Office for Agriculture and judged by an external experts committee. At present 17 projects concerning 12 breeds of horses, cattle, sheep, goats and bees are in course. As an intermediate evaluation of completed projects shows, the effectiveness of the conservation measures, has proven to be positive. In all breeds the number of individuals could either be increased or it’s reduction stopped.

· The Federal Office for Agriculture commissioned the Swiss College of Agriculture  to analyse the results of all projects concerning AnGR conservation measures which have been supported and completed. The goal of this study is to compare by means of cost/benefit analysis for different conservation measures for one breed, as well as to show the advantages and disadvantages of each strategy and therefore optimize the use of the available financial means budgeted for these measures. 

· The diversity of the Swiss livestock breeds has risen by one additional breed not long ago. On request of Pro Specie Rara the Federal Office for Agriculture has recently added the Grey Mountain Goat,also known as Capra Grigia, to the list of original or traditional Swiss breeds. According to historic sources different varieties of grey goats have been kept in the southern alpine valleys for over a century. Since all of the varieties that Pro Specie Rara has found over the past eight years originate from this area it can be assumed that they are descendants of the above mentioned varieties. The breed is, with only 160 herdbook individuals, extremely endangered. 

· Semen of all goats has been collected and is kept under long-term storage conditions. 

· In accordance to EU-project „ECONOGENE“ all native sheep and goat breeds were typified by Microsatellites .

· NC participated on January 19.-20. in the TAIEX-Meeting in Bruxelles and on April 28. –29. in the EFABIS-Workshop in Hannover 

2. Principal activities planned for the coming year

· Switzerland has decided to host the 1st International Technical Conference for AnGR in 2007. The organization of such a meeting, will give an excellent opportunity to intensify the Public Relations for the issue “Diversity of AnGR”. 

· Update of the EFABIS-Database

